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Geodesic Airolite Boats

The Bark Canoes and Skin Boats of North America
NOW WITH METRIC OFFSETS! Tired of struggling with that heavy plastic
kayak? Are you looking for a lightweight boat but not willing to take
out a second mortgage to buy it? What if I told you that you could
build a boat weighting less than 35 lbs for $300 to $500? You can and
in my new book I will show you how. This style was very popular in the
1950's and 1960's and many boat plans appeared in magazines such as
Popular Mechanics and Popular Science. Even though it is no longer
fashionable in the magazines, the fuselage style of construction is
still probably the most cost effective way to build a small boat.
Recently I have seen a renewed interest in this type of boat
construction. People are rediscovering the advantages of Fuselage
style Skin Boats. Fuselage frames boats cost very little to build. A
sheet of marine plywood, a lightweight wood such as cedar for the
stringers, a few yards of a synthetic fabric for the skin and
something to waterproof the skin. Materials for a basic 17' kayak cost
around $300. Adding a seat, deck rigging and adjustable footrest would
add another $100 to $150 dollars depending on your preferences. For
somewhere around $400 you can build a high performance, 30-35 lbs
boat. A composite construction canoe or kayak of similar weight would
cost thousands of dollars. This book will walk you through the process
of building your own Skin on Frame canoe or kayak. I start by
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addressing the space needed to build a boat as well as tools needed.
There is a detailed section on laying out the frames from a table of
offsets. Progressing to how to assemble the frame, skinning the boat
and through all the steps to preparing your boat for launching.
Included are offsets for three of my boat designs. The StoneFly canoe,
Curlew, a 15' Sea Kayak and new sea kayak design Pouco Barta.

Wood and Canvas Kayak Building
Famed yacht designer and author L. Francis Herreshoff takes us on
family style cruises in American waters, during which all sorts of
boats and boating skills are explained while they are used. He tells
about the adventures of the crews of the catboat Piscator, the ketch
Viator, and the engineless whaleboat-style ketch Rozinante. There are
anecdotes and examples and a wide variety of boat lore in each
chapter, as well as adventures, races and coastwide cruises and
historical harbors to visit.

Building the Six-Hour Canoe
The second edition of Fuselage Frame Boats is now available, titled
More Fuselage Frame Boats. In it I will show you how to build light
weight boats at a very low cost.While my new book covers some of the
same material as the first book, it also has some new techniques and
of course new boats. One new item is how to build a Fuselage Frame
boat with a varnished wood transom.Included are offsets for four of my
boat designs. Flyfisher, a small rowing boat. Matilda, a performance
rowing boat with a wine glasses shaped varnished wood transom. The
Mess-About 12' recreational kayak along with a kids kayak, Tadpole.
Also there is Crawfish, a two person Pirogue. All offsets are listed
in Metric and English.The Fuselage Frame style was very popular in the
1950's and 1960's and many boat plans appeared in magazines such as
Popular Mechanics and Popular Science. Even though it is no longer
fashionable in the magazines, the fuselage style of construction is
still probably the most cost effective way to build a small boat.
Recently I have seen a renewed interest in this type of boat
construction. People are rediscovering the advantages of Fuselage
style Skin Boats.Fuselage frame boats cost very little to build. A
sheet of marine plywood, a lightweight wood such as cedar for the
stringers, a few yards of a synthetic fabric for the skin and
something to waterproof the skin. Materials cost are typically around
$300. Nice wood for varnished seats and trim will add to your
bill.This book will walk you through the process of building your own
boat. I start by addressing the space needed to build a boat as well
as tools needed. There is a detailed section on laying out the frames
from a table of offsets. Progressing to how to assemble the frame,
skinning the boat and through all the steps to preparing your boat for
launching.
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Kayakcraft
Ultralight canoes and small boats are things of beauty, their apparent
delicacy concealing great strength. They are lapstrake-constructed
from marine plywood planks, each plank overlapping the one below it in
a gracefully curved hull. Epoxy glue along the laps gives the hull
structural reinforcement, minimizing the need for framing and
permitting an amazingly light structure. Round-bilged and elegant,
they are built over jigs, but the method is straightforward and not
time consuming. You can build a boat that will give you fun and
satisfaction, one you can be proud of, in a winter of leisurely
weekends. No fancy tools are needed, and care and patience will make
up whatever you lack in woodworking skills. All the information you
need is here. Tom Hill, the chief proponent of ultralight boatbuilding
and its leading practitioner, describes the method from start to
finish using a skiff and canoe as examples. In the appendix is a
gallery of ultralight designs, all but one of which you can build
without lofting. If you want more flexibility, however, you can adapt
almost any lapstrake small-boat design, traditional or modern, to the
ultralight method. With some lofting (directions for which are given)
you may then build a wide range of boats whose offsets are available.
And you may adjust planking thickness and scantlings to give your boat
extremely light weight with normal strength, or moderate weight with
great strength. Particularly if you lack an extensively equipped
workshop and professional skills, Ultralight Boatbuilding will unlock
exciting possibilities you considered out of reach.

Kayaks You Can Build
BOATBUILDING WITH PLYWOOD. This is the third edition of the most
complete text on plywood boatbuilding, especially written with the
amateur builder in mind. This book has become the recognized standard
on a subject usually covered in other books by a chapter at best. It
has been widely used as a reference text in college level boatbuilding
classes. The latest edition expands into stitch-&-glue plywood
construction. Numerous drawings & photos help put this building method
in perspective & illustrate how almost anyone can build a plywood
boat, simply & quickly. The revised text also covers the use of
epoxies as adhesives, for encapsulating, & fiberglassing over plywood.
A simplified scarfing method is illustrated for joining plywood. GLENL specializes in books for the home boatbuilder. All are written by
boat designers in down to earth language specifically for the amateur.
Three of these books are used as text books in college classes around
the country. See the following other boatbuilder titles for the do-ityourselfer: HOW TO FIBERGLASS BOATS, Illustrates fiberglassing methods
using polyester & epoxy resins. HOW TO BUILD BOAT TRAILERS, RIGGING
SMALL SAILBOATS, INBOARD MOTOR INSTALLATIONS (Converting auto engines
for marine use), and FIBERGLASS BOATBUILDING FOR AMATEURS (Using oneoff methods). Order from: GLEN-L Marine, 9152-RR Rosecrans,
Bellflower, CA 90706.
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Canoe and Boat Building
" [This book] leads you step-by-step through the process of creating
your own lashed-frame, fabric-covered, custom-fitted Greenland kayak,
using inexpensive, easy-to-find materials and common woodworking
tools. "--Back cover.

Building Outrigger Sailing Canoes
The definitive handbook for kayak builders. Kayaks are growing in
popularity as a fun, low-impact way to explore the wilderness or
paddle on local waters. Combining easy-to-follow instructions with 472
color photographs, Kayaks You Can Build takes the reader, step-bystep, through the entire construction cycle of building a plywood
kayak. This simple construction process demands neither special skills
nor a woodworking shop. This book includes: A short history of the
kayak How to choose the right kayak for your needs and skill level
Setting up your work area and how to build a work table and cradle
forms Details of all the necessary tools, materials and supplies
Tricks of the trade from ensuring the boat stays twist-free during
construction to laying fiberglass cloth the easy way for a great
finish Minimizing exposure to toxic fumes and dust How to avoid and
correct mistakes. This book includes day-to-day building journals for
the three most popular kayak kits. A typical stitch and glue kayak kit
contains pre-cut plywood planks, epoxy and hardware. Drawing on more
than thirty years of boatbuilding and teaching experience, Kayaks You
Can Build enables the first-time builder to assemble a kayak with
truly professional results.

The Compleat Cruiser
Back in print: A revised second edition of a classic how-to book on
canoe building. The new edition is updated to include advances in
glues and techniques since the original was published, as well as five
new canoe plans, builder tips and paddle carving.

Illustrated Guide to Wood Strip Canoe Building
DIVContains comprehensive, simply written directions for designing and
constructing canoes, rowing and sailing boats, and hunting craft. 87
illustrations. /div

The Strip-Built Sea Kayak: Three Rugged, Beautiful Boats You
Can Build
Kevlar is a strong (40% stronger than fiberglass) material, perfect
for building light-weight (35 pounds for a 17-foot canoe), fast,
maintenance-free canoes. The only problem with Kevlar canoes is their
cost--$2,000 or more. With this book, the most inexperienced home
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builder can turn out a handsome canoe for an investment of about $600
and a few weekends. The principal tools needed are a sharp pair of
scissors and a $5 hand plane--and the method is astonishingly easy and
forgiving. Featured are designs for a stable family canoe, a solo
canoe, and a wilderness tripper, any of which can be built right from
this book.

Composite Materials - Fabrication
For true traditionalists, here are the first complete plans and
detailed building instructions for authentic Aleutian Kyak--the
ancient voyaging and hunting craft of the nomadic Unangan of Alaska.
Based on originals in museums in Oregon and California, these
lightweight (35 Pounds, 17 feet long) skin-on-frame sea kayaks can be
built to fit the owner's exact dimensions, using simple hand tools and
readily obtainable materials, for less than $200, including paddles,
spray skirt, and traditional paddling jacket. Known as Baidarkas among
the Russian settlers of Alaska, these unique native American craft
evolved over centuries to carry heavy loads swiftly over long
distances in wind and wave--ideal for modern sea kayakers looking for
an alternative to plastic replicas of short-range Greenland-style
boats.

Building Classic Small Craft
Using the Wee Lassie as an example, the author opens your eyes to the
natural beauty around you. A practical and beautiful craft, this
lightweight and strong double-paddle canoe will carry you to waterways
that are inaccessible in most boats.

Building a Strip Canoe

Building Strip-Planked Boats
After a successful career in centreboard racing dinghies, Ian Oughtred
became one of the leading lights of the British wooden boat revival,
designing, building and sailing many remarkable craft. These boats
have gained a world-wide reputation for their elegance of line, sound
construction and execellent sailing performance. His perfectionist
approach may be unbusinesslike, but provides highly refined designs
and detailed plans. In this he hopes to encourage a return to a deep
appreciation of traditional values of craftsmanship, believing this is
the vital part of the true education, and thus helps to nourish the
human spirit in an impoverished age.

Tugboats and Shipyards
In pursuit of a craft for fishing and exploring the secluded lakes and
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streams of Northern Minnesota, the author has created Ripple; a
sturdy, stable, comfortable and attractive canoe that can be built
from four 16' 2x4s, fiberglass fabric and epoxy resin. If a cedar
strip canoe is outside of your time, temperament, and price range, you
may find the planked construction method described in this book to be
an option well worth considering. Besides including the complete plans
and step by step instructions, the author goes a step further and
details the construction of a trailer and hitch system for pulling the
canoe behind a bicycle. For about $300 and 2-3 hours per day, for a
total of about 40 hours, those with basic woodworking and
fiberglassing skills can create this canoe and trailer, and perhaps
soon find themselves making another one. L.O.A. 14'3," beam 36,"
rocker 2," beam at 2" waterline 30," bow height 16," weight 56-60
pounds

Eastern Arctic Kayaks
The actor known for roles in such productions as Parks and Recreation
shares whimsical musings on a range of topics from love and manliness
to grooming and eating meat, offering additional discussions of his
life before fame and his courtship of his wife, Megan Mullally.

Canoe and Kayak Building the Light and Easy Way
Although books on strip building canoes abound, this is among the
first to adapt the technique to crafting attractive, functional
kayaks. Using high-quality, computer-generated illustrations and
photographs to explain key techniques, the book provides complete
plans and measurements for three different kayaks: 1) A simple solo
craft for beginners, 2) A high-performance solo kayak for intermediate
paddlers, and 3) A tandem design for two paddlers. With its easy-tofollow guidance and instructions, The Strip-Built Sea Kayak makes topnotch kayaks accessible to budget-minded paddlers.

Featherweight Boatbuilding
"John Gardner's work has engaged and inspired more individuals
connected with traditional small craft than will ever be
counted."--WoodenBoat magazine "Deserves an honored place on the
library shelf."--National Fisherman "Poses clear and impassioned means
to go from the armchair to the open water via your own boat
shop."--Sea History This big, handsome legacy volume contains all the
plans, measurements, and directions needed to build any of 47
beautiful small boats for oar, sail, or motor.

The Stripper's Guide to Canoe-building

The New Kayak Shop: More Elegant Wooden Kayaks Anyone Can
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Build
Eastern Arctic Kayaks is the product of years of kayak study by two of
the world's experts. Combining analyses of form and function with
historical background and illustrations of kayaking techniques, this
volume will appeal to recreational kayakers and scholarly readers
alike. An excerpt from John Brand's Little Kayak Book series makes
this British publication available to American readers for the first
time.

Making a Ripple

Boatbuilding with Plywood
Now anyone can make their own, custom-built canoe guaranteed to draw
raves on land and water alike. The Illustrated Guide to Wood Strip
Canoe Building is a comprehensive, detailed guide to the process of
contructing a high-quality wood strip canoe, written especially for
the novice boat builder. Sheathed strip boat construction is becoming
increasingly popular among both amateur and professional builders.
This is a method of producing a light weight, strong, beautiful boat
of the sleekest design using materials, tools, and techniques
available to the recreational builder. This book offers complete
coverage of the procedures and techniques of mold set-up, assembly of
the wood strip hull, epoxy resin, and fiberglass application,
finishing, and more. All phases of construction are extensively
illustrated with color photos and line drawings. For each stage of the
building process, a range of alternative methods is presented,
enabling the builder to select those which will yield a craft
customized to his or her own needs. Source lists for canoe plans,
building materials, and tools are included. This book is dedicated to
helping the backyard boat builder achieve professional quality results
in creating a fine canoe to use and be proud of for years.

Fuselage Frame Boats
The strip building method was first introduced in the late '60s and
has enjoyed an ever expanding following over the years. Little has
changed in the basic method of construction; however, over the years
new techniques and numerous refinements have been introduced, many of
which you will find here. The one thing that has remained constant is
that unquestionably, the popularity of strip built watercraft comes
from the natural beauty of the wood they are made from. When coated
with clear resin and fiberglass, the rich tones and colors of the
cedar strips cry out to be touched and admired. The premise behind
this book is that if you take your time, approach the project
thoughtfully, and follow the guidance provided here, you will be able
to successfully build a beautiful strip canoe without breaking the
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bank. Anyone with a little determination and patience can build one of
these craft.

Strip Built Canoe
The first comprehensive book on stripbuilding almost any type of small
boat Strip-planking is a popular method of amateur boat construction,
but until now there has never been a book that showed how to use it
for more than one type of boat. Author Nick Schade presents complete
plans for three boats of different types (canoe, kayak, and a dinghy)
and shows you step-by-step how to build them. Written for all amateur
builders, the book covers materials, tools, and safety issues.

Building Skin-on-Frame Double Paddle Canoes
A thorough introduction to an increasingly popular fishing sport. Did
you know that kayak fishing has shot up in popularity over the past
few years? Americans take more than 38 million kayak fishing trips
every year. While most outdoors enthusiasts think of kayaks simply as
boats, there are many great reasons to take up fishing from a kayak. A
kayak is cheaper to maintain than a larger fishing boat; it can be
launched from almost anywhere and piloted by almost anyone; and
kayakers can access places larger boats can’t, opening up new fishing
spots. So join in on the fun with The Ultimate Guide to Kayak Fishing.
Joel Spring guides readers through choosing a kayak from the various
types, transporting it, and outfitting it with the absolute
necessities. He covers vital safety information, from life-preservers
and waterproof cell-phone cases to boat traffic and weather concerns.
Finally, he offers key insights for a successful kayak fishing
experience. Topics covered include: Standing to fish Casting under
brush and trees Fishing in the wind Bait, casting, fly, and night
fishing tips, tactics, and techniques Landing fish in a kayak And much
more! Spring finally offers further advice on kayak maintenance as
well as making kayak fishing a friend and family event. Pick up a copy
of The Ultimate Guide to Kayak Fishing for a complete introduction to
this great, less-known fishing sport.

Building a Strip Canoe
A lavishly illustrated guide to building a lapstrake canoe--with free
fold-out plans included.

The Ultimate Guide to Kayak Fishing
Composite
series on
of topics
composite
expanding

Fabrication Handbook #3 continues this practical, hands-on
composites with helpful how-to projects that cover a variety
geared toward assisting home-builders in completing their
projects. Handbook #3 starts off where Handbook #2 ended,
on mold-making techniques including special methods for
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creating molds and composite copies of existing parts, fabricating
molds from clay models, and making advanced mold systems using
computer modeling software. Several alternative methods of fabricating
one-off parts are presented in this book, including molding over
frameworks and human forms, as well as using stock composites to build
simple structures. Hands-on projects include an automotive body panel,
(formed by using an existing panel to make the mold), a camper shell,
and a hollow-body guitar. Composite repairs are also covered in this
book, along with a primer on computer-aided analysis of composites
structures and an inside look at how professional fabricators build
high tech composite parts for aerospace, racing and the sports
industries. Composite Materials handbook #3 demonstrates advanced mold
making techniques, including the use of routers and CNC machines in
the making of molds. The use of silicone-compression molds, to form
complex shapes, is also included. This is the book for anyone who’s
ready to advance beyond the methods and projects presented in
Handbooks #1 and #2. Like those two books, this one documents a
variety of projects that can be duplicated in your shop or garage.
Take your composite fabrication skills to the next level with
Composite Materials Handbook #3.

Building the Greenland Kayak
Includes directions for building eight different canoes plus a helpful
list of resources for lumber, tools, etc. 100+ photographs &
illustrations.

Clinker Plywood Boatbuilding Manual
A guide to building a canoe that contains scale plans, specifications,
a tool list, step-by-step instructions, and even a helpful explanation
of how to paddle the canoe. All the building operations are clearly
illustrated with photos and sketches. The canoe is constructed from a
single 4'x16' (or two 4' x 8' sheets) sheet of marine plywood and a
few pieces of dimensional lumber and, with epoxy glued seams, is
watertight from the moment it hits the water. When completed, the
canoe is 15'3" in length with a 311/2" beam. Inexpensive to build
using ordinary tools and materials, the canoe gives everybody access
to boatbuilding and a boat.

Canoecraft
"After supervising the construction of more than 500 during his 30
years as an outdoor resources instructor in the school system of
Skowhegan, Maine, Gil Gilpatrick shares his voice of experience
through easy step-by-step instructions that will successfully guide
both novice and accomplished woodworkers in the building of a sturdy,
ready-to-use strip canoe. This revised and expanded second edition of
Building a Strip Canoe includes plans and patterns for eight proven
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designs, most of which are Gil's original adaptations, and more than
100 photographs and illustrations. Also included are directions for
making handwoven can seats and attractive, lightweight, stalwart
paddles"--Page 4 of cover.

More Fuselage Frame Boats
The first quick-and-easy composite construction method for canoes and
kayaks This book is certain to appeal to any paddler with a DIY bent.
Master craftsman Sam Rizzetta presents three attractive innovations: a
new building method that makes Kevlar and carbon-fiber boats cheap and
feasible for home builders; an ergonomically designed canoe that makes
paddling easier and more comfortable; and a foam-flotation
installation method that makes canoes and kayaks safe and unsinkable.

The Aleutian Kayak
"[Here] paddlers will find plans and instructions for building and
finishing three new stitch-and-glue designs - a touring kayak, a fast
sea kayak, and a flat-water kayak - that are even more elegant,
durable, and functional than their forerunners. "--Back cover.

Building Your Kevlar Canoe
The bark canoes of the North American Indians, particularly those of
birchbark, were among the most highly developed manually propelled
primitive watercraft. They could be used to carry heavy loads in
shallow streams but were light enough to be hauled long distances over
land. Built with Stone Age tools from available materials, their
design, size, and appearance were varied to suit the many requirements
of their users. Upon arrival in North America, European settlers began
using the native-made craft for traveling through the wilderness. Even
today, canoes are based on these ancient designs. This fascinating
guide combines historical background with instructions for
constructing one. Author Edwin Tappan Adney, born in 1868, devoted his
life to studying canoes and was practically the sole scholar in his
field. His papers and research have been assembled by a curator at the
Smithsonian Institution, and illustrated with black-and-white line
drawings, diagrams, and photos. Included here are measurements,
detailed drawings, construction methods, and models. The book covers
canoes from Newfoundland to the Pacific Ocean, as well as umiaks and
kayaks from the Arctic.

Paddle Your Own Canoe

Lapstrake Canoes
Ted Moores operates the Bear Mountain Boat Shop in Peterborough,
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Ontario with his partner, Joan Barrett. In 1972, Ted pioneered the
woodstrip-epoxy boatbuilding system for canoes and, since then, has
promoted the fine art of wooden canoe and kayak construction.

Canoe and Boat Building
Build the fastest, most exotic sailboats around! Popular in Hawaii and
throughout the South Pacific and Indian Oceans, outrigger canoes
combine the romance of the South Seas with a ruthless efficiency of
design and breathtaking sailing performance. This is the first book to
present complete plans and building instructions for three outrigger
sailing canoes. Based on traditional Hawaiian and Micronesian types,
the designs are lightweight, easy to build, and screamingly fast.
Author Gary Dierking shows you how to build these boats using stitchand-glue and strip-planking construction, explains what tools and
materials are required, how to rig and equip the boats, and more.

Ultralight Boatbuilding
This book chronicles the life and times of Arthur Russell, his sons,
and grandsons in their various maritime businesses-sail lightering,
tugboats, barges, ship building-in the harbor of New York from
1844-1962. The book also contains genealogies of four generations of
Russells, stories remembered and retold by various tugboat captains,
and the contributions of the Russell wives and daughters. As well, the
book documents the influential rural experiences the family had in
their house in Mt. Kisco, New York.

Woodstrip Rowing Craft
Finally, a comprehensive guide to constructing of beautiful wood strip
rowing crafts. This style of construction is renowned for producing
sophisticated hull shapes. Construction techniques can be mastered by
the hobby builder. Over 835 clear color photos and detailed text take
the reader through every step required to create two different,
elegant boats for both sport fishing and sculling. The wooden parts
are made with ordinary woodshop tools, materials, and standard working
techniques. Fiberglass and epoxy can be applied successfully by the
first-time user. Finishing methods help builders show off their
craftsmanship to best advantage. This book introduces rowers to the
delights of constructing their ideal boat.

Exploring the Boundary Waters
With more than 200,000 visitors annually, the Boundary Waters Canoe
Area Wilderness is among the most alluring wilderness areas in the
country, unique because it is most often explored by canoe. Comprised
of more than one million acres, the BWCAW is an exceptional
combination of expansive wilderness, abundant wildlife, and
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fascinating natural and human history. Exploring the Boundary Waters
is the most comprehensive trip planner to the BWCAW, giving travelers
an overview of each entry point into the wilderness area as well as
detailed descriptions of more than one hundred specific
routes—including a ranking of their difficulty level and maps that
feature the major waterways, portages, and the designated campsites.
The book is crafted so that readers can design their own route through
the almost inexhaustible network of lakes and streams. Daniel Pauly,
Boundary Waters expert, worked with the U.S. Forest Service, the
Minnesota DNR, and local outfitters to collect and present crucial
information here: instructions on about how to obtain a permit, the
rules and regulations of the park, safety tips, and suggestions about
how to help maintain the ecological integrity of the wilderness. As
engaging as it is informative, Exploring the Boundary Waters not only
contributes advice on the pros and cons of each route, but also brings
the reader a natural and historical context for the journey by
offering insight into the pictographs, mining sites, logging
railroads, and ruins one may encounter on an expedition. With its
accessible and personal style, Exploring the Boundary Waters is the
perfect guide for anyone—novice or seasoned veteran—arranging a trip
to the BWCAW. A companion Web site for this book,
http://www.boundarywatersguide.com, presents useful information that
can be downloaded for planning a trip, including gear lists, overview
maps, and route updates.
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